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CONGRESS PASSES BILL TO EXTEND BANK EXAM CYCLE 
 

Idaho Senator Mike Crapo Sponsors Bill to Further Promote Regulatory Relief 
 
Boise, Idaho …. Congress has passed a bill to amend the recently enacted Financial Services 
Regulatory Relief Act of 2006 to clarify the provision that extends the examination cycle for 
some banks.  As signed earlier this year, the regulatory-relief law allows regulators to examine 
well-capitalized and well-managed institutions, with assets up to $500 million, once every 18 
months if they were rated “outstanding” at their previous examination.  The prior law capped the 
asset size for the extended examination cycle at $250 million, but allowed it, at the discretion of 
the regulator, for banks rated “good”.   
 
The amendment, introduced and sponsored in the Senate by Idaho Senator Mike Crapo, ensures 
that the benefit will be available to banks rated “outstanding” or “good”, consistent with prior 
law.  It was supported by the Conference of State Bank Supervisors, the four federal bank and 
thrift regulators and the Department of Finance.  Senator Crapo stated, “Eliminating outdated, 
ineffective, or unduly burdensome regulations that are not justified by either the need to 
ensure safety and soundness or to provide consumer protection is a critical and persistent 
issue with the Banking Committee and the Congress.  This clarification along with the 
Financial Services Regulatory Relief Act that recently passed are a good first step and I intend 
to push for more reform next Congress.” 
 
Senator Crapo played a significant leadership role in passage of the long-sought regulatory-relief 
law earlier this year. 
 
The amendment would still allow regulators the flexibility to decide if a bank should be 
examined more frequently than 18 months, even if it meets the criteria for the longer cycle. 
 
Gavin Gee, Director of the state Department of Finance, explained that Idaho law already allows 
an 18-month examination cycle for state-chartered institutions.  “However,” he stated, “the 
extended cycle at the national level benefits Idaho banks because most of our examinations 
are conducted jointly with the federal regulators.  We will now have a greater ability to reduce 
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the regulatory burden on Idaho financial institutions by having further flexibility to tailor the 
regular exam cycle. This also allows the regulators to better use their resources by directing 
them to the institutions that need more attention.  We commend Senator Crapo for taking this 
important step so quickly after passage of the Regulatory Relief Act.” 
 
President Bush is expected to sign the bill into law. 
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